
Annual Report by Alan Taylor – Chair of Trustees

1st April 2020-31st March 2021

During the April 2020-March 2021 year the Hub was extremely 
restricted in its activities due to the pandemic. Much time was given 
to making the Hub Covid compliant and keeping it open. We were 
proud to keep it open at a time people really needed connection. 

In the summer of 2020 our existing Hub manager resigned and we 
set out to replace her. We were pleased to attract high-quality 
candidates and settled on a new manager that started in November 
2020. 

In the second half of the year, the Hub was very limited in its ability 
to do its normal activities with youth and old people. However, the 
playgroup, religious groups and groups for vulnerable people did 
continue during this time. The older people groups were delivered 
packs at home to support them during the most difficult time. New 
community links were explored including being a local veg box pick 
up point. Bids were put into building improvements including toilets 
and redecorating.

Progress was made in clearing out the Hub from many years of 
equipment and furniture stored that were no longer fit for purpose. A 
new IT system was installed and significant administrative and health
and safety issues to help the Hub run more efficiently and safely were
addressed. A new post for a hub worker co-ordinator role was created
and installed in March 2021 alongside a new worker for our older 
persons group.

The year was clearly disrupted but we managed to recruit three new 
staff to help build for the future and started to advertise for 3-4 new 
trustees to help grow the experience and expertise to grow the hub's 
impact. 

 






























